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The light from depths of spirit  

Strives outward like the sun itself:  

Becomes the force of will- to- live  

And shines into the senses' dullness,  

To liberate the forces,  

Whereby creative powers ripen  

From soul incentives in the works of Man. 

 

Rudolf Steiner translated by Tr. Daisy Aldan 

 

.  

NEWSLETTER 
 

TERM 2 DATES 
 
School 
Tuesday 28th May 9:30am School tour ï all welcome! 

Friday 31st May   Teachers only day ïschool closed, kindergarten open. 

Friday 5th July  Last day of term 2 

Kindergarten 
Monday 27th May  12pm Kindergarten open afternoon ï all welcome! 

Wednesday 5th June Kindy lantern walk 

Thursday 20th June Kindy spiral walk 

Governance 
Tuesday, 14th May 5:30pm Board meeting 

Tuesday 28th May 5:30pm Proprietors meeting 

Other 
Saturday 11th May 10am to 2pm Working Bee  
Tuesday 21st May 9 to 11am Craft group ï Playgroup room 

Monday 3rd June Kingôs Birthday ï school and kindy are closed 

Friday 28th June  Matariki holiday ï school and kindy are closed 

Playgroup  

Mondays and Wednesdays   9:30 to 11:30 am 

 

                                        
Term 2 # 6 

8 May 2024 

471-2163 
office@dunedinsteiner.nz 

www.dunedinsteiner.nz 

http://www.dunedinsteiner.nz/
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Kia ora e te whǕnau, 

It has been a great start to the term with cool mornings 

and sunny days but also very clear signs of whatôs to 

come. The colours have been changing around 

the school and kindergarten and the children 

often come to show the beautifully coloured 

leaves they have found around the place.   

When you read this, we will have had our joint hui. 

This is a meeting we usually have twice a year where 

governance and staff come together, interested members of the community 

are also invited and we have a particular topic that we discuss or explore. This time 

around it was about the consolidation of the site plan so we can have a shared 

vision and plan of how things can move forward on our beautiful school site. Thank 

you to everyoneôs work on this in the past, on the day and that is yet to come.   

Please take note of all the great things in this newsletter and in particular of the 

working bee this Saturday. There is always a lot to do and we hope to see many of 

you this Saturday for a couple of hours to help out!  

NgǕ mihi,   

Anna Noble 

Tumuaki/Principal 

Special Character Thoughts: 

In the first 7 years of a childôs life, the child lives through its ówillô stage. This stage 

is mainly worked through by imitation and in our special character there is a lot of 

importance placed on the need for the child to be surrounded by good people that 

are worthy of imitation. If you spend some time in our kindergarten, you will see the 

kindergarten teachers going about their daily work as the children play. As staff we 

had the experience recently of doing a painting the way a kindergarten child would 

(which is quite a challenge when you are an adult, I may add). The table was set up 

with the colours, the paper and the brush and we went to work, free painting. 

Meanwhile, while one teacher accompanied us with beautiful singing, the others 

were going about their work in the room. Even as an adult it was very natural to fall 

into the process of the picture in this situation and feeling safe and held in the 

environment of day to day work going on around us.   

This changes, when the child comes to school and it is a huge change for any 

child. The child is now moving into 7 years of feeling and the teaching has to speak 
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to this feeling so the learning can be received and deeply connected with beyond 

academic understanding. Having read a few articles that speak about the 

difference of reading online vs paper and typing vs hand writing, it is now made 

clear by research that the emotional part of the brain is not stimulated and therefore 

not connected with through typing and or reading online. In order for the child to 

learn deeply, their learning must stimulate emotions, which is done at our kura 

through experiential learning and speaking to all 12 senses. While we strongly 

believe in the IT free environment we have here and we can see the results in our 

children even beyond their time here at our kura, it is always good to see that this is 

now more and more confirmed by scientific research from all over the world. In this 

sense, hereôs to another term of will and feeling, imitation and experiencing.   

Housekeeping  

Please make sure your child has the following with them every day so they can 

enjoy their playtime outside:  

¶ Rain jacket  

¶ Warm hat  

¶ Gum boots or other solid shoes 

¶ Change of clothes in their backpack    

Working Bee this Saturday 

We look forward to getting some work 

done around the kindergarten and 

school this Saturday between 10am and 

2pm. Please come and join us for a 

couple of hours if you can. 

It is always good to work together! 

We will be doing a variety of tasks 

including: 

¶ Sealing off the area under the 

wooden stairs to the lower 

classrooms 

¶ Sewing up the cloths in the Rata room ceiling, and arranging curtains in there 

¶ Cleaning outside classroom/ office walls ï removing cobwebs etc 

¶ Cutting and stacking loose wood and stacking firewood 

¶ Widening the path down from the office to the kindergaren entrance 

¶ Weeding and tending the pǕ harakeke 
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¶ Fixing the window and door on forest classroom 

¶ Moving planters in area by lower classroom entry 

Bring gardening gear (there is always a need!) and if anyone has a chain saw for 

cutting lengths of wood, bolt cutters for another job and general woodworking tools 

then please bring them too. If any of these tasks appeal to you then do let the office 

know so we can assign you. 

Joint Hui Þ plans for our school site 

We had a great meeting of Board, Proprietors and staff last weekend. We looked at 

past plans for the site and agreed our way forward. Our 3 main questions were: 

1. Should we move kindergarten to the top of the site ï where class KǕkǕpǾ is 

currently? 

2. What do we do about an assembly hall to 

accommodate us all as we grow? 

3. Where will the playspaces be? 

4. What are our needs?  

There was consensus that kindergarten will move up to the top of the site and the 

school will consolidate its buildings on the lower end of the site. We hold onto the 

plan for a waharoa at the top and administrative buildings near the entranceway. 

The group was committed to retaining as much flat playspace as possible. 

Assembly hall discussions covered various possibilities ï including on Lot 5 below 

the school, around the hard court area. Any future developments will integrate te 

Ao MǕori and the school will consult with Puketeraki. If you would like more 

information then come and ask at the office. Minutes of the meeting are on our 

website with Proprietors minutes. 

Kaupapa Màori Impulse Group 

A two question survey is being sent out concerning our 

kaupapa MǕori Impulse Group ï we 

welcome your feedback on the link below. 

https://forms.office.com/r/ZqXPRqC4bJ 
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Parent Election Results Declaration (no voting election 
required) 

At the close of nominations, as there was only one valid nomination received, I 

hereby declare the following duly elected:  Angela Clark  

As a result, Angela is now a Parent Rep on the Board. Previously Angela was a 

member of the Board as a co-opted member. 

Clare Ridout 

Returning Officer 

M arionette Group 

The Steiner Marionette group is looking for 

a new member to join us. For more details 

please contact Keren 

(kerense@gmail.com), or Peggy 

(peggyachoo@gmail.com).  

Many thanks, Keren 

SCHOOL Þ CLASS  

Kia ora e te whǕnau, 

In Class Kea we have begun the year with our Ancient Persia and Mesopotamia 

main lesson following our Ancient India main lesson from last term. In Ancient India 

we focused on stories about Vishnu, Shiva, Brahma, and Buddha. These inspired 

some beautiful pieces of art, including some clay diyaôs (oil lamps), rangoli form 

mailto:kerense@gmail.com
mailto:peggyachoo@gmail.com
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drawings, and comics. We celebrated the end of that main lesson with a delicious 

Indian feast!  

 So far in the world of Ancient Persia, we have explored where Persia is 

geographically, what life in Persia was like, and some Persian inventions. Some of 

these inventions are things we use today in New Zealand, such as a refrigerator, 

animation, and the postal service!  

We have also been immersed in Autumn 

as the weather turns cold, inspiring 

some beautiful Autumn paintings. Feel 

free to come have a look at these in our 

classroom!  

Until next time, Emily and Class Kea 

 

 

KINDERGARTEN 

Kia Ora everyone and welcome to term 2! 

We are very excited to welcome Neive into our Kindergarten community and look 

forward to watching her learn and grow in the Koru room. 

There will be upcoming whǕnau meetings in the next few weeks to discuss your 

children's learning in the Kindergarten and to catch up if you would like to. The 

Kaiako will place a paper on the sign in sheet with available time slots. These 

meetings can be face to face or over the phone, if this is easier for you. 



7 

 

This Saturday 11th of May we will be having our working bee and would love some 

helping hands to clean the classrooms, hang up some curtains in the rata and 

kowhai room and to help bring down the cloth ceiling to be sewn. We would 

appreciate your support and coming together to lend a hand. 

It's getting to that chilly time of the year, but that doesn't stop us from exploring our 

wonderful outdoors. Please ensure that your children have extra clothes, warm 

woolly hats and some gumboots as we get into the wet and mucky season. 

Autumn leaves are falling, falling to the ground 

Golden yellow brown and red 

Falling to their earthly bed. 

KǕ mihi nui,  the kindy teachers 

PLAYGROUP 

We celebrated the season with a couple of get togethers at the Botanic gardens 

over the holidays and were blessed with the most glorious weather in which to 

enjoy the autumn colours. We have started the term strong with 10 children at last 

Wednesdays session, and can officially declare the Wednesday group full. We still 

have space on Mondays so if you have any friends who you think might enjoy what 

we do then send them our way. 

We hope some playgroup families will make it to this Saturdays working bee and 

we would love it if our children's chairs could get a thorough scrubbing and also if 

we could clean all our windows inside and out. Hopefully there will be plenty of jobs 

to do in comfort regardless of the weather. 

I hope to see you there, Alida  dunedinsteinerplaygroup@gmail.com 

 

CRAFTGROUP  

Do you like handwork? Sewing, knitting, crochet, etc. Come and join our craft 

group! We meet in the playgroup room every other Tuesday from 9 to 11am. The 

next meeting will be on the 21st of May. See you then. 

COMMUNITY  NOTICES 
Community notices in our newsletter will normally appear for one week only and may be edited to 

accommodate space.  If you wish to place a notice please email your notice to 

office@dunedinsteiner.nz.  We charge $10 for an advert and need ads in by the Monday prior to 

the Wednesday publication date. You can pay by direct internet banking to 03-0903-0437318-00 

Disclaimer: This space is open to advertisers and the school does not make any 

guarantees or endorsement on their behalf. 

mailto:office@dunedinsteiner.nz
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éééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. 
Bus fares changed for 13 to 24-year-olds from 1 May.Half-price fares for ages 13 to 24 are ended due to 
the governmentôs decision to stop funding these subsidies. Fares are cheaper with a registered Bee Card, 
so buy one and get it registered online now. From 1 May, Bee Card fares* are: Dunedin youth aged 13-18: 
$1.20 per single trip.Ages 19+: $2 per single trip.*fares are higher without a Bee Card. Fares are still free 
for children under 13 with a registered Bee Card ï now funded by Otago Regional Council. There are no 
fare changes for other passengers aged 25+, and Community Services Card and SuperGold Card 
concessions remain the same. Get more fare information here.   
éééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. 
Taruna College is delighted to be offering: The Art of Well-Being  Which is commencing on the 27th - 31st 

May. If you are in need of renewal and nourishment, come and join us at Taruna for the Art of Well-Being, 

encompassing three five-day seminars this year. The programme allows us to focus on Art; Life-story work 

and Contemporary, holistic thinking to deepen and renew our own well-being. For more information go to 

Tarunaôs website https:https://www.taruna.ac.nz/courses-and-workshops/pathways-of-transformation/art-

of-well-being-i/ 

éééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé..  
The óValley Kids Lego & Craft Clubô for term two will be held at the Valley Baptist Community Centre, 
270 North Road, on Wednesday 15th May. It runs from 3pm (or when whǕnau arrive) ï 4:30 pm. Although 
it is targeted at senior aged primary and intermediate school tamariki, younger siblings are always very 
welcome. This monthôs craft is Orizome, a Japanese paper dyeing techique. Along with our craft activity, 
we bring our large bin of Lego plus a selection of books for tamariki to browse and if they have their library 
cards with them, borrow. 
.éééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. 
Do you know someone 5-11 years old, with asthma, who may be open to participating in a world-
leading study? The Medical Research Institute of New Zealand (MRINZ) are currently running a ground 
breaking asthma trial for tamariki. The START CARE Asthma Study compares two different inhalers to 
find out which one is better at preventing asthma attacks in children.  This potentially world-changing 
research, by Aotearoa New Zealandôs leading independent medical research institute, aims to help kids 
everywhere, particularly tamariki here in Aotearoa, which has some of the worst asthma rates in the 
world. To find out more head straight to the START CARE STUDY summary to get all the details. 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.orc.govt.nz_public-2Dtransport_bee-2Dcard-2Dthe-2Dsmart-2Dtravel-2Dcard&d=DwMF_w&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=PxvF_JEG89X8IOasq8Zt_PXM3tv1e84H9XCFg9es33U&m=5rouop7qg9TdcXUxkte_T-0whR9Gp5DTcoA3BUoxyFgpaiy2BcOvCHhmgTOKJcE5&s=xXwXOwaum--vBx2665NGRYN_8ZQh9bBiiBj98WSzlrU&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.orc.govt.nz_fares&d=DwMF_w&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=PxvF_JEG89X8IOasq8Zt_PXM3tv1e84H9XCFg9es33U&m=5rouop7qg9TdcXUxkte_T-0whR9Gp5DTcoA3BUoxyFgpaiy2BcOvCHhmgTOKJcE5&s=IVqVIlO9rvubfIuHJ_MUJLipwD1FjGQR_ZwA6VI4dO4&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.taruna.ac.nz_courses-2Dand-2Dworkshops_pathways-2Dof-2Dtransformation_art-2Dof-2Dwell-2Dbeing-2Di_&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=PxvF_JEG89X8IOasq8Zt_PXM3tv1e84H9XCFg9es33U&m=mBjJCwlhvNTyML3APcF9h0cV7KPd3nlXQiNxF88_TMAqJ6oHZTTD4ogPQAf18unM&s=UnXbneepzsQ69-pqGzRfFrxDmZk8eK6xfFNbZkqHFQ0&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.taruna.ac.nz_courses-2Dand-2Dworkshops_pathways-2Dof-2Dtransformation_art-2Dof-2Dwell-2Dbeing-2Di_&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=PxvF_JEG89X8IOasq8Zt_PXM3tv1e84H9XCFg9es33U&m=mBjJCwlhvNTyML3APcF9h0cV7KPd3nlXQiNxF88_TMAqJ6oHZTTD4ogPQAf18unM&s=UnXbneepzsQ69-pqGzRfFrxDmZk8eK6xfFNbZkqHFQ0&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.mrinz.ac.nz_start-2Dcare&d=DwMGaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=PxvF_JEG89X8IOasq8Zt_PXM3tv1e84H9XCFg9es33U&m=t60ZYH8d6ItafJ_oehwiT2lX2VTFQysLTOKQip0DpNKsMuzTJan6_jrfZsKz6kiA&s=tp4cTN6yvn8h8foqeAlt3uOh8qFMFeeUVv3_dT7hztM&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__trials.mrinz.ac.nz_surveys_-3Fs-3D7TKDWXJ4NC&d=DwMGaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=PxvF_JEG89X8IOasq8Zt_PXM3tv1e84H9XCFg9es33U&m=t60ZYH8d6ItafJ_oehwiT2lX2VTFQysLTOKQip0DpNKsMuzTJan6_jrfZsKz6kiA&s=_vWxlCDFyrEqDvvMNLglf61Kcmckcg-v9oekRf2b6go&e=

